	
	
	ITEM NO. 

	Report of the Leader

	To Council
On 
21 July 2010 


	Corporate Plan 2010 - 2013


	RECOMMENDATION: 

That Council notes the Corporate Plan 2010-13.


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

The Cabinet Work Plan provides the strategic framework for the Corporate Plan by determining priorities for directorate’s service delivery.  The Corporate Plan is revised annually in line with the development of the Cabinet Work Plan.

The attached Corporate Plan 2010-13 outlines the council’s strategic priorities and the full range of its activities.  It sets out the council’s strategic framework and ambitions for ready reference by elected members, staff and stakeholders.


	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  
Cabinet Work Plan 2010/11
Corporate Plan  2009/12
Directorate business plans  2010/11

	ASSESSMENT OF RISK: LOW
There is a low risk of duplication and confusion between the Cabinet Work Plan, the Corporate Plan and directorate business plans. This risk is reduced by clarity that the Work Plan provides the strategic framework for the council, the Corporate Plan outlines the full range of its functions, and business plans enable performance management at corporate level.
There is also a low risk that producing the Corporate Plan would be seen as wasteful. This risk has been reduced by making the Corporate Plan’s distinctive purpose clear, and by reducing its size, quality of production and cost compared to last year’s.

	SOURCES OF FUNDING:  
Existing budgets and staff cover the writing, editing and printing. 

	CONTACT OFFICER:  Martin Vickers, Director of Change, Chief Executive's Directorate,  martin.vickers@salford.gov.uk   tel: 0161 793 3407

	WARDS TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:  All


1.
Purpose of the plan
1.1
The Cabinet Work Plan provides the strategic framework for the Corporate Plan by determining priorities for directorate’s service delivery.  The purpose of the Corporate Plan is to pull the council’s strategic priorities together into a succinct document, outlining some of the activities that are further detailed in directorate business plans. 
1.2
The Corporate Plan sets out the council’s strategic framework and ambitions in an accessible form. It explains how the council aligns its business to the Salford Agreement, the Sustainable Community Strategy and the Greater Manchester Strategy, as the diagram below shows.

[image: image1]
1.3
The Corporate Plan is revised annually in line with the development of the Cabinet Work Plan.  It is a ready reference source for elected members, staff and stakeholders, including inspectorates.  It will be published on the intranet and the internet, with printed copies available for elected members.
Councillor John Merry 
Leader of the Council 
July 2010
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